
From: Priester, Nicole <NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 4/16/2014 10:30:08 AM
Subject: RE: Change in Location for April 28th Event

NH is scheduled to attend an event at Crescent Dairy ribbon cutting on July 9th. Do you think we could ask the 
company if we could do the ribbon cutting and this announcement together?
 
Nicole Priester
Scheduler | Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
NicolePriester@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Wednesday, April 16, 2014 9:47 AM

To: Priester, Nicole

Subject: Change in Location for April 28th Event
 
                Serlaflex in Walterboro is pulling out of the event on the 28th because they don’t feel their facility is ready 
for a public event like this.  The fallback candidate is 5-10 minutes away – Crescent Dairy and Beverages.  Here are the 
bulletpoints from the Colleton County Economic Alliance:
 

·         High temperature pasteurization to make long shelf-life dairy products for Latin American market.
·         Will export products through the Port of Charleston.
·         Announced $34 million in capX and the creation of 60 jobs.
·         They acquired the county’s 100,000 sf spec building & have thus far installed about $40 million in building 

finish and equipment.
·         They have hired their 1st dozen employees and have used readySC to train them.
·         We anticipate that they will be ready to “go commercial” about the time of the WRC event which may make 

for a more special occasion.
·         I’m confident that they would wish to participate and the new plant and equipment would make for a good 

backdrop.
 
                This shouldn’t affect the timeline for the date – just wanted to give you a heads-up.  Site’s address is 181 
Crescent Way in Walterboro, SC 29488.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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